
Synopsis 

Milton Township  

Special Meeting Minutes 

January 22, 2020 

Members present: L. Atkinson, B. Pharo, T. Cole and S. Ball. Absent: L. Bargy 

Also present: C. Weinzapfel, and two audience members. 

Meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. 

L. Atkinson provided everyone with draft copy on the Intergovernmental Agreement for Sanitary 

Sewer Service between Elk Rapids Township and Milton Township. Matt Zimmerman is 

representing Milton Twp., for the proposed sewer project.  

If anyone has any questions regarding the agreement, I would like to make a list of these 

questions for clarification, and forward them on to Matt Zimmerman for review.  

After review of the agreement, there was discussion on conditions listed in the agreement. All 

board members agreed on a list of questions that will be sent by Atkinson to Matt Zimmerman.   

There are also several questions that will be sent to Brad Muma from Performance Engineering, 

as well. 

Fred Gulick discussed putting the sewer project to the vote of the people. You could levy a small 

millage that would cover the cost of repair and maintenance.  

Cole said this is a very small project that will be initially funded by the township. A portion of 

the user fees are set aside for this. It would not seem right to pass that expense onto other 

residents to cover the cost for only the small few that will be using it.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 a.m. 

These minutes are subject to approval at the February 10, 2020 meeting. A copy of these minutes 

are available at mintontownship.org 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Ball  

Milton Township Clerk 

 

 

    

 

 


